
 

The VISITOR 
Monthly Newsletter of Immanuel Lutheran Church 

Our Mission,         

as disciples  

of Jesus,   

is to commit     

ourselves       

to making 

Christ known 

through  

worship,    

service,     

outreach,  

learning and 

loving one 

another. 

3184 Church Street, PO Box 739, Manchester, MD 21102 

From The Pastor’s Desk…. 

Bible Challenge 2 

Office Notes 3 

Kids  

Feeding Kids 
4 

Stephen  

Ministry 
5 

New Members 

Thanks 

Baptism 

6 

Fellowship 7 

Missions 8 

Christian Ed 8 

VBS Form 9 

K. I. T. 10 

Social Ministry 11 

Council 12 

Calendar 13 

Mutual Ministry 14 

Worship & 

Music 
15 

I N S I D E  

Once again this summer we will be holding Vacation Bible 
School for the children of our congregation and 
community: Maker Fun Factory, July 9 – 13. Much hard 
work and planning have gone into making this VBS 
something special for all our children. A great big ñthank 
youò to all our VBS staff and helpers! God bless you for 
your faithful service, and may God bless all our VBS 
students through you! 
Our VBS is based on five daily affirmations that I want to 
share with you because they apply just as powerfully to 
each of us, and to all of us together as a congregation. 
Day One:  

ñThank you for making me so  
Wonderfully complex!ò (Psalm 139:14) 

What a blessing it is to know not just that God is the 
Creator of everything, but that God personally and lovingly 
shaped and created you in Godôs image to be the unique 
person you are. And whatôs more, God isnôt finished with 
you! Every day God continues to shape you into the perfect 
likeness of Godôs Son.  
Day Two:  
ñIf God is for us, who can ever be  

against us?ò (Romans 8:31) 

In an increasingly violent world where so many dangers 
threaten us on every side, how essential it is to know that 
even when everyone else may turn against us, God is for us. 
Godôs promise to Joshua stands true for you and me: ñI will 
not fail you or forsake you.ò No matter what! 
Day Three:  
ñThe Lord your God is with you  
wherever you go.ò (Joshua 1:9) 

Itôs one thing to know that God made us, loves us, and 
promises to be for us no matter what. Itôs more wonderful 
still to know that God is with us, surrounding us on every 
side, as Gideon learned when God called him to defeat the 
army of Midian with just a handful of warriors who trusted 
God to be with them. 

 
(Continued on page 2) 
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~Pastor Charlie 

ñYour unfailing love will last forever.ò  
(Psalm 89:2) 

 

God loves you. Always has, always will. Day Fourôs story of Jesusô death 
and resurrection shows us that Godôs love is stronger than death. Thatôs 
how we know Godôs love lasts forever! 
 

Day Five:  
ñFor I know the plans I have for you,  

says the Lord.ò (Jeremiah 29:11)  
 

God made you for a reason, and God made Immanuel Lutheran Church for 
a reason: to reach out to the people of our community with the Good News 
of Godôs Love in Jesus Christ. In addition to all the other ways we are 
reaching out, we are adding a new ministry this summer: Kids Feeding 
Kids, which started with one person in the community with a calling from 
God who reached out to us for the use of our kitchen and social hall to 
provide a nutritious lunch to needy children, and an opportunity for youth 
to earn community service hours by preparing and serving. You can read 
more about it elsewhere in this newsletter.  
 

What is God calling you to do?  The Spirit is moving at Immanuel 
Lutheran Church this summer. Get on board.    

                    (Contôd from pg 1) 

Day Four:   

PASTOR CHARLIEôS BIBLE CHALLENGE FOR JULY 
PAUL THE PRISONER 

This month we conclude our reading of The Acts of the Apostles and finish 
with Paulôs letter to the Philippians. Acts 22-28 depict Paulôs last years, 
spent as a prisoner in Jerusalem and Caesarea, then taken as a prisoner to 
Rome. Philippians is a letter Paul wrote during his imprisonment to thank 
and encourage his faithful friends in Philippi. The online Bible Study will 
continue with daily comments from Pastor Charlie on Facebook.  
Email him at pastorc@ielcmd.org if you would like to join this group, or if 
you are not on Facebook and would like to receive copies via email of the 
comments he posts there each day. 

July 1    Acts 22:1-11 
July 2    Acts 22:12-21 
July 3    Acts 22:22-30 
July 4    Acts 23:1-11 
July 5    Acts 23:12-22 
July 6    Acts 23:23-35 
July 7    Acts 24:1-21 
July 8    Acts 24:22-27 
July 9    Acts 25:1-12 
July 10  Acts 25:13-22 
July 11   Acts 25:23-27 

July 12   Acts 26:1-11 
July 13   Acts 26:12-23 
July 14   Acts 26:24-32 
July 15   Acts 27:1-20 
July 16   Acts 27:21-32 
July 17   Acts 27:33-44 
July 18   Acts 28:1-16 
July 19   Acts 28:17-22 
July 20   Acts 28:23-31 
July 21   Philippians 1:1-11 
July 22   Philippians 1:12-20 

July 23   Philippians 1:21-30 
July 24   Philippians 2:1-11 
July 25   Philippians 2:12-18 
July 26   Philippians 2:19-30 
July 27   Philippians 3:1-14 
July 28   Philippians 3:15-21 
July 29   Philippians 4:1-9 
July 30   Philippians 4:10-14 
July 31   Philippians 4:15-23 

mailto:pastorc@ielcmd.org
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Rachel Murphy, 410-374-4463 (Office), 410-775-5793 (Fax), rmurphy@ielcmd.org 

COMMUNICATION DEADLINES 
Information to print in the weekly service bulletin must be received by 
noon on the Wednesday prior to worship.  Information to print in the 
monthly newsletter must be received by the 15th of the month prior. 

INDIVIDUAL PRAYER AND HEALING 
Pastor offers individual prayer, with anointing and laying of hands for those 
who desire it, 20 minutes before each Sunday service. 

MISSIONARY SPONSORSHIP  
Rev. Wal Reat is our ELCA Global Missionary sponsor.  He serves in 
South Sudan among the refugees in several camps along the border 
between South Sudan and Ethiopia. Keep Rev. Wal in your prayers.    

PRAYER LISTS 
Currently at Immanuel Lutheran Church there are two 
opportunities to request you or your loved ones be included in 
prayer.  On the last page of the bulletin, we print the names of individuals 
that have requested prayer.  Also, there is a group of ladies, who will 
include you or your loved one in their daily personal prayers. 
 

In order to be sure that we are meeting the needs of our congregation, 
please call Immanuelôs church office to request either one or both of the 
two opportunities.  The office phone number is 410-374-4463. 
 

Names remain on the churchôs printed list for four weeks.  At the end of 
the four weeks, without information to the contrary, the name will be 
removed.  If needed, you should call the office to have the name remain or 
to place the individual back on our prayer list. 

PHARMACY PRESCRIPTIONS 
If you fill your prescriptions at Carroll Drugs in Manchester,    
they donate a dollar to the charity of your choice.     
   Select Immanuel Church! 

BIBLE STUDY and PRAYER GROUPS 
OUR MIDWEEK BIBLE STUDY AND PRAYER GROUPS will be 
on summer break for the months of July and August, and will resume after 
Labor Day.  

SUNDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY will continue throughout the 
summer in the Martin Luther Room following the worship service, 
exploring one or more of the scripture readings for that day,  

usually the Gospel reading. 
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Kids  Feeding  Kids  
 

Summer Lunch Program for Children 
 

Immanuel Evangelical Lutheran Church 
3184 Church Street, Manchester 

in the Social Hall 
 

Monday  ð  Friday  
12pm  ð  2pm 

 

Youth volunteers earn service learning hours  
by preparing and serving lunch to children in need. 

 
 

How You Can Help: 
Volunteer as an adult advisor 

Pray for the children and youth in our program 
Donate food and other supplies (see list below) 

 

 

For information contact the Program Coordinator, Sharon Bonner at     
443-847-8185 or shoddfishn@aol.com. 

  
Thank you to Immanuel Lutheran Church for allowing us to use their 
kitchen & social hall for this important ministry! Thank you to all the kids 
who eagerly asked to help make such a difference in feeding the children 
in our community! And thank you to all who have donated food, supplies 
and time to keep kids fed all summer!! 

Prayers!! 
100% Juice Boxes 
Large 100% Juice Bottles 
Applesauce/Fruit Cups  
Pudding Cups 
Peanut Butter 

Jelly (Strawberry and/or Grape) 

Fruit Snacks 
Paper Plates 
Cups  
Sandwich Bags 
Paper Bags  

Gift Cards for Millers/Walmart (or Visa gift cards)  

 for perishable items such as cold-cuts and fresh fruit 

REQUESTED ITEMS: 
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It may not be obvious to those observing the outreach of our Stephen 
Ministers that education for our cadre remains an important part of our 
monthly meeting agendas. 
 
Training to become qualified as a Stephen Minister requires a commitment 
of time and energy to complete a 50-hour course of study.  Those pursuing 
further responsibility and leadership positions with the organization will 
go further with an intensive week away at one of the regional Stephen 
Leader workshops. 
 
But it doesnôt end here.  Every month we commit half of our agenda to 
ñContinuing Educationò.  This is a blend of: 

* Enrichment curriculum from the SM headquarters  
  organization in St. Louis 
 
* Visitation to local organizations with relevance to our mission  
  (e.g. Dove House, Family and Childrens Sevices, Day Care Centers, 
  Oliviaôs House in Hanover, etc.). 
 
* Use of guest speakers for special topics (e.g. Our Aging Population  

      and aging in place, Dementia and Alzheimerôs, End of Life Support, etc.). 
 
Although our Stephen Ministers need that personal and special gift of 
caring and nurturing, we are but a conduit for the power of the Spirit.     
Our skill set is something that must be reinforced continually, with both 
practice and education. 

Leaders:  Bob Nicoll, Connie Dattilio 

Members:  Evonne Brilhart, Christine Crouch, Carol Nicoll, Audrey Shaffer 
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FROM THE CHOIR DIRECTOR: 
How time quickly passes. As of July 1, I will have completed 8 years here 
at Immanuel. Those years. I have enjoyed playing a wonderful organ and 
serving a gracious congregation. But, the finest memories of those eight 

years are working with the very small but super-dedicated choir members 
who have served Immanuel so faithfully. Sometimes, we only have four 
or five voices and barely cover the two to four part harmonies that our 

music dictates, but the choir somehow gets it done and sings 
harmoniously. Thank you for your outstanding service!  
I still have hope that the future of Immanuel can grow a larger group of 

singers. Although my back is to the congregation, my ears hear wonderful 
voices singing the hymns behind me. If only three to five of these great 
singers could add their voices to our present choristers, I think we could 

make an even more joyful noise unto the Lord.  
Thank you choir and congregation for supporting the music at Immanuel. 
            

+ + + + + + + + + +  

 
Donations designated to the Kitchen Fund received  
in memory of Pat Diseroad from 

Henry & Susan Adami 
Don Diseroad and family 
Ellen Stickles 

THANKS 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

Bosnick Family:  
Paul, Nicole,  

Jordan, Jayden 

 

Patty Garland and 

5pm Service – June 24, 2017 
Braxton Thomas Martin 

Son of Justin and Katie (Taylor) Martin 
Sponsored by Tom Taylor and Melody Martin 

BAPTISM 
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Chair: Rhonda Kiler, 410-239-7028 

Members:  Deb Hebrank, 410-952-3320; Brenda Wulforst, 443-507-6753;  

Linda Gregg; Matthew Rooney; Jamie Rooney 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Immanuelôs Church Picnic and Sunday School Kickoff is scheduled at  
Christmas Tree Park, Pavilion #3 on September 10th  following the 9am 
service. Hotdogs, hamburgers, and drinks will be provided. Please bring a 
dessert or side dish and get to Christmas Tree Park! It is always a great 
time.  Remember last years bingo, games and the father/son pie eating 
contest?!  So come and enjoy. 
 

COMMUNITY YARD SALE 
A yard sale will be held at Immanuel on September 16th from 8am – 2pm.          
A signup sheet  will be provided in the back of the church to reserve 
spaces— $20 and $15 if you bring your own table. 
If you do not want to reserve a space, you can donate your items to 
Immanuel. You can bring your donations to church and leave them in the 
Narthex. We are looking for dishes, pots and pans, and most usable 
household goods. Also used furniture in good condition would be 
welcomed. 
If you have any questions, or items to be picked up please call         
Rhonda Kiler 443-340-2357 or Brenda Wulforst 443-507-6753. We are 
happy to pick up your items or you can drop them off during church hours 
Monday – Friday. If you have questionable items, give us a call. 

 Thank you for the donations to support Immanuelôs softball team!           
This helps pay the umpire fees for our games.  Come out and cheer us on!  
We play on Thursday evenings in Westminster.  The schedule is posted   
on the bulletin board, online, and in newsletter.  Any questions, talk with 
the Team Manager, Brian Yingling or anyone on the team. 
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 Jen Edwards, 443-883-6138, jen@iostreaminfo.com,  Jeanne Swain, Angie Eckhardt,   

Pete Wulforst, Jen Robinson, Sandy Voight, Brenda Wulforst 

We are so excited for Vacation Bible School!  
From July 9th – 13th, we will dig into our theme of         
ñMaker Fun Factoryò, which has some great hands on 
activities to help us learn how we are  
  ñCreated by God, Built for a Purposeò! 
 

Itôs not too late to register – please share this info with friends, family and 
neighbors. All youth are welcome (ages 0-2 must have adult stay with them). 

· Wednesday, July 5th  
 Immanuel VBS will participate in the Manchester carnival parade! 
· Sunday, July 9th 
 VBS kick off starts at 4:30pm. Dinner and special activities outside, 
and then VBS runs 6-8pm. 
· Monday – Wednesday (July 10th – 12th)  
 Dinner at 5:30, VBS from 6-8pm. 
· Thursday, July 13th  
 Dinner at 5:30, VBS from 6-8pm with a special presentation at 
7:30pm to celebrate our week and share all we have learned. All families 
and congregation are invited to join us at 7:30pm in the Sanctuary. 
· Sunday, July 16th  
 During the 9am service, our youth will recap our VBS week and share 
some songs they learned 
We are excited to share Bible stories, songs, games and crafts as we enjoy 
food, fellowship and fun! 

Joe Fleck, jpflecksr@gmail.com, 410-848-5919 

Special Offering will be collected on July 1st and 2nd  
for the Boys & Girls Club of Westminster. 

The mission of the Boys & Girls Club of Westminster is ñTo inspire and 
enable all young people, especially those who need us most, to realize 
their full potential as productive, responsible and caring citizens.ò          
We accomplish this mission by providing a safe place to learn and grow, 
develop ongoing relationships with caring adult professionals, participate 
in life-enhancing programs, build character development experiences, 
hope, and opportunity. In all of our programs we utilize a time-tested 
youth development strategy. 
The Boys & Girls Club will be expanding in June 2017 to a larger facility 
in order to serve more youth.  

http://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=rOXuXdGT&id=FD849A51BB5B190FB097425309860208283E195A&thid=OIP.rOXuXdGTLut9hFxOU_8lygEsCW&q=maker+fun+factory&simid=608024502772567485&selectedIndex=2
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On behalf of the KIT ministry,  
THANK YOU to every volunteer who made a visit or reached out to a 

member of Immanuel during the month of May.   
 
The Administrative team continues to receive positive feedback,  the 
members of Immanuel truly enjoy and appreciate the KIT ministry 
visitations.  During the month of May, three visits were made along 
with  2 telephone conversations.  The KIT volunteers bring conversation, 
church bulletins, and prayer to those they visit. The Administrative team 
works with Pastor Charlie and the Stephen Ministers to address any 
further needs which may be identified during these visitations.  
 
Our visitation list continues to grow so if you know of someone who 
would like a visit by the KIT ministry, please contact any committee 
member listed above. 
 
We are still looking for eager volunteers to go out in pairs to visit 
designated members of Immanuel.  The group will reach out to those in 
our congregation who are unable, or frequently unable to attend worship, 
or participate in church events and activities.  If you have questions about 
the KIT ministry please contact anyone on the administrative team.   

 
We hope you consider joining our visitation team! 

Chair:  Matthew Rooney, 570-947-4875 

Administrative Team:  Doris Dell, Jo Fleck, Jeanne Swain 
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First and foremost, thank you 
to everyone that helped with 
the Table Of Grace in May.      
  Pastor Charlie 
  Deb Hebrank 
  Rhonda Kiler  
  Brenda Wulforst 
  Barb Yingling 
  Kathy Register 
  Doris Dell 
  Chris Crouch 
  Audrey Shaffer and  
  Gregg McCarty(from Thrivent) 

A special thank you to Angie Eckhardt, Jeannie Swain and Kathy Register 
for baking goodies for dessert.  We served hot dogs, beans, chips, fruit 
and dessert.  120 clients enjoyed the meal!  Our next Table Of Grace is 
August 29th.  If you would like to help, please see one of us on the Social 
Ministry Committee.  If you can not help, please consider donating a 
baked good (baked or bought é our clients love pies, cupcakes, brownies and 
anything with frosting).     
Also, donôt forget that we collect toiletries to distribute to the clients.  
When you take your summer vacation and receive the travel size 
toiletries, donate your unopened items to Table of Grace.                    
Place donations in basket at the entrance of education  building. 
 
NESAP/TOFF is in need of Jelly.  With the children out of school for the 
summer there is a great need for Jelly.  Labeled baskets are in the Narthex  
and in the lobby of education building for your donations.  Please 
consider  picking up a jar of Jelly (sold at dollar store).  NESAP also is in 
need of paper grocery bags.   We appreciate your generosity. 
 
Coming soon é School Supplies é Our committee is asking members to 
fill backpacks for the school age children of the families we sponsored for 
the holidays.  Once again, we will purchase the backpacks and ask that 
you fill them (we will attach a supply list (when available) from the school).  

When you take a backpack, please fill out the attached sheet and return to 
Amanda, Rhonda or Debbie so we know who has the backpacks.       
Check the weekly bulletin for when the backpacks are available. 

 
We appreciate your help and could not do it without you!     

Deb Hebrank, 410-952-3320; Rhonda Kiler, 410-239-7028;  

Brenda Wulforst, 443-507-6753, Amanda Yingling, 717-880-5215 
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Your church council met on Tuesday, June 13, 2017 in the Martin Luther 
room.  The following business was discussed: 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
Sharon Bonner, a member of Trinity UCC is organizing a summer food 
program for children in the Manchester area who qualify for assistance.  
Middle and high school students would be eligible to earn service hours if 
helping with the project.  Council approved this activity with members 
helping and Immanuel providing use of the kitchen and social hall. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
* The Mutual Ministry survey has been distributed at worship and also 
electronically.  Please make every effort to complete and return timely.  
Your input is valuable. 
* The LEAD program was discussed. Pastor Charlie and Chris Crouch are 
contacting members to participate.  Please prayerfully consider 
representing your congregation. 
* Colonial lock estimate is pending.  John Gregg will contact council 
members by email as soon as it is received so a decision can be made. 
* 500th Anniversary of the Lutheran Reformation will be celebrated in 
October.  Worship and Music with input from Pastor Charlie will take the 
lead on Immanuelôs celebration.  Immanuelôs council voted to donate 
$500.00 towards our Westminster Conference celebration, in recognition 
of 500 years of Lutheranism. 
* A shredding event is being scheduled along with the September 16th yard 
sale.  Watch the weekly bulletin for details on both. 
* The church directory is in print in house.  Distribution will be soon. 
* Members participating in Immanuelôs softball team are having fun.  
Thanks to Immanuelôs members who come out each week to cheer them 
on.  People have been very generous with personal donations to defray 
the expenses.  Thank you. 

 
 

There will be no meeting in July.  
The next meeting will be the second Tuesday of August. 

 

President: Brenda Wulforst, 443-507-6753  

Vice President: John Gregg, 410-599-3091 
Recording Secretary:  Jamie Rooney 
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July 2017 
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 Chair:  Bob Nicoll 

Members:  Christine Crouch, Rodgers Hagert, Sandy Voight,  

Jamie Rooney, Brooks Hoffman, Pastor Charlie, Doris Dell 

In order to carry out its purpose more fully, the Mutual Ministry 
Committee is conducting a survey of the congregation to get a sense of 
the state of the congregation, and to surface ñimportant issues, joys and 
concernsò regarding the pastor and our congregation for discussion and 
follow-up. Thank you to all who completed the survey in June! 

 

It is urgently important that as many as possible  
of our members and worshipers age 15 and older  

complete this survey.  
 
Therefore, we have extended the deadline to Sunday, July 9 to enable us 
to reach more people. Forms are available in the back of the sanctuary or 
from the church office; take one for each eligible person in your 
household and return completed forms by July 9. Or you may complete 
the survey online by July 12 at:  
 http://www.surveymonkey.com/r/immanuellutheranccmd 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
After final results are in, we will schedule a special presentation to share 
the results and talk about the implications. The presentation will be held 
on a Saturday before the 5pm service and at a luncheon following the 
Sunday service. 

http://www.surveymonkey.com/r/immanuellutheranccmd
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Sunday, July 2  Red, White and Blue Sunday 
      Wear your patriotic colors!  
      Special Music— Luther Men 
 

August 19-20    Blessing of the Backpacks 

SAVE THESE DATES 

JULY LECTIONARY SERIES CONTINUESé 
Join everyone for a Home Bible Study  

as we continue to read each day through the month of July. 

JULY  
ALTAR GUILD 

Dawn and Steve Burris 

JULY HEAD USHERS 
Saturdays at 5pm    
Amanda Yingling  

 

Sundays at 9am 
Rhonda Kiler 

Susan Burnette,410-357-9466, sb31220@gmail.com 

Jerry Hoffman,410-374-2565, Organist/Choir Director;   

Audrey Moose, 410-429-4047, Chime Choir Director 

Judy Bixler, 717-632-1805, Saturday Evening Service; Jennifer Holbrook 410-374-6401,Acolytes;  

Sandy Voight,410-239-9428, Altar Guild; Wayne Thomas,410-374-9538, Adult /Luther Men Choirs 

Amanda Yingling, 717-880-5215, Children’s Choir Coordinator 

GLUTEN-FREE COMMUNION 
For members of our congregation and any visitors who are gluten 

intolerant, gluten-free wafers are available as your communion host, rather 
than regular pita bread or intinction wafers.  
Just express your wishes to Pastor Charlie as you are approached for 

communion. A worship assistant will present to you a ciborium chalice of 
gluten-free wafers. Grape juice vs. wine are still available. 
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ALTAR GUILD MEMERSHIP DRIVE 
Immanuelôs Altar Guild is recruiting new faces to serve on the guild. 
Members are always needed to coordinate the óbehind-the-scenesô setup 
and cleanup of communion at our Sunday services. Twenty minutes of 

your volunteer time before and after a service is all that is required and  
NO experience is needed. Individuals or husband-wife teams are 
encouraged to join the guild. See any member of Immanuelôs current Altar 

Guild with your interest or questions. 

MAY 2017 Saturday ~ Sunday 
WORSHIP ATTENDANCE 

 

ALTAR FLOWERS and LESSONS & PRAYERS 
Each weekend, fresh seasonal flowers enhance our worship experience 
with color and beauty. The Flower Sponsorship Calendar is posted in the 
church office hallway. Available weekend dates still open for your 
sponsorship of altar vases, center arrangements or the Lessons & Prayers 
during JULY. We suggest that you share the cost of the altar vases with a 
family member or friend. Place your completed sponsorship form, with 
payment, into the Worship and Music basket on the lamp table of the 
church office by Wednesday 12 noon, of the weekend prior to your 
reserved date. 
  
    Prices:   $50 Both Altar Vases  
      $25 One vase only 

   $30 Center Arrangement  
   $20 Lessons & Prayers  

 

Dates Attendance Remarks 

May 
         6,7 

19 + 94 = 113 

Easter 4 
Acolyte Appreciation 
Youth Sunday 

       13,14 18 + 123 = 141 Easter 5  Motherôs Day 

       20,21 14 + 93 = 107 
Easter 6 
Church Music Sunday 

       27,28 23 + 69 = 92 Ascension Sunday 

May Totals         453   

Wkend Average         113   
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RED, WHITE  and BLUE SUNDAY 

 

Join us on Sunday, July 2nd and help celebrate the Fourth of July with a 
Red, White and Blue Sunday!  Among American flags and lots of 
patriotism, our favorite patriotic hymns will be sung while the Luther Men 
provide another of their special anthems for this occasion. Everyone 
attending worship is urged to wear their favorite red, white and blue!  
Happy Fourth of July to everyone! 

 

LOOKING AHEADé 
 

During the weekend services of August 19th and 20th, 
all young people are invited to wear their school 
backpacks, filled with supplies, for our Annual 
Blessing of the Backpacks. During the Young 
Peopleôs Message, each backpack will be blessed, 

along with a prayer that each student and teacher will safely begin another 
successful school year. We encourage each family to pray for Godôs 
continued help and guidance. This invitation is extended to all members of 
the congregation who are continuing their education.  (from Mark 10:13-16) 

óéand they were bringing children to himé~ Jesus said, ñLet the children 
come to meé for such belongs the Kingdom of Godòé and Jesus took 
them in His arms and blessed them, laying His hands upon their heads.ô 
 

HOLY CROSS SUNDAY 
The Festival of the Holy Cross will be celebrated on Sunday, September 
17th at the 9am service. History tells us that Helena, the mother of 
Constantine, made a pilgrimage to Israel to look for Christian holy sites. 
She found what she believed were the sites of the Crucifixion and burial of 
Jesus, sites that modern archaeologists believe may be correct. Here 
Constantine built two churches. The celebration of Holy Cross originated 
with the dedication of the Church of the Resurrection in 335 A.D. Many 
centuries later, this festival still provides the church with an opportunity to 
óLift High the Crossô with a spirit of celebration for all future generations. 
Join your church family on Sunday, September 17th at our 9am service!  
 

HARVEST HOME 2017 
Our Annual Harvest Home will be held during the weekend services of 
September 23rd and 24th. The sanctuary will be decorated for fall and the 
altar will offer a bountiful harvest. During the Harvest Home portion of the 
service, please remember to participate in the óFill Our Baskets for 
NESAPô. Bring your canned and boxed food donations so all our baskets 
will be filled to the brim. Each year, Immanuel donates over 100+ items to 
the NESAP Food Pantry. Monetary donations are always accepted. Letôs 
make this another bountiful harvest year for those less fortunate in our 
community. Thank you!  
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Let Worship and Music know if you want to be 
included in the birthday/anniversary lists! 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES   
Charles and Rose Frase   July 12, 1980 
Bryan and Lindsay Lopata  July 13, 2013 
Bob and Carol Nicoll   July 14, 1956 
Gene and Barb Yingling  July 19, 1969 
Kevin and Ketti McCarty  July 31, 2004 

Blake Campbell   
Matthew Swain   
Dale Warehime   
Evan Wenzel   
Jennifer Edwards   
Jake Robinson   
Bill Skelley     
John Crouch, Jr.   
Richard Leonard   
Winston Harden           

Casey Haddaway    
Gary LaMotte    
Barbara Yingling    
Nick Trent      
Wanda Robinson    
Dorothy Black    
Rona Haddaway    
Darcey Robinson    
Lauren Taylor    
Jayden Bosnick    

Tom Holbrook    
Nicole Campbell    
Sharon Bohli    
Raygon Campbell   
Anna Welsh    
Laurie Miller    
Jerry Hoffman    
Dylan Andrews    
Danica Reilly     

July 2017  Worship Assistants 

~ 5pm Saturday Services ~ 

~ 9am Sunday Services ~ 
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NOTE:   The Worship Assistant Schedules are subject to change during 
any weekend service. Reminder emails and/or phone calls are sent each 

week.  Should you be unable to fulfill your responsibility, please contact 
Susan Burnette at sb31220@gmail.com  or  410-357-9466.  Thank you. 

August 2017  Worship Assistants 

~ 5pm Saturday Services ~ 

~ 9am Sunday Services ~ 

WORSHIP ASSISTANTS and SUMMER VACATIONS 
Summer vacations are in full swing and many members of the 
congregation are regular worship assistants during our weekend worship 
services. For everyoneôs convenience, the monthly worship schedules are 
published in The Visitor for the current month duties, along with a sneak 
preview for the next month.  
During July and August, if you are scheduled to serve as a worship 
assistant, but will be away on vacation, PLEASE contact Susan Burnette 
at sb31220@gmail.com or 410-357-9466 as soon as possible so adequate 
adjustments may be made in your absence. Please refer to the following 
JULY and AUGUST Worship Assistantsô Schedules of this newsletter.   
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